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DENNIS-YARMOUTH REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
Minutes of a School Committee Meeting
Thursday, June 18, 2020

A Dennis-Yarmouth Regional School Committee meeting was held on Thursday, June 18, 2020,
via remote technology in accordance with the Governor of Massachusetts' March 12, 2020 Order
Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law G.L. c. 30A, Section 20.

Members Present: Jeni Landers, Chairperson; Andrea St. Germain, Secretary; Brian Carey,
Treasurer; James Dykeman, Jr.; and Phillip Morris.

Members Absent: Joseph Tierney, Vice Chairperson; Brian Sullivan; Tainan Nunes, Student
Representative

Others Present: Carol Woodbury, Superintendent of Schools; Ken Jenks, Assistant
Superintendent for Administrative and Business Services; Eileen Whalen, Recording Secretary
to the School Committee; Maria Lopes, Director of Pupil Services; Kevin Depin, Principal, Ezra
H. Baker Innovation School; Michelle Dunn.

At 5:34 p.m., Jeni Landers, Chairperson, called the meeting to order.

School Committee Business

Revised FY 21 Budget and Assessments

Mr. Jenks referenced the Revised FY 21 Budget and Assessments Memo and FY 21 Assessment
Calculation PowerPoint slide that was emailed to the Committee prior to the meeting; which
Mrs. Woodbury screen shared. These adjustments lowered the total assessment in both towns.
On a motion by Brian Carey, seconded by Andrea St. Germain, and carried by roll call vote 5-0,
it was

VOTED: Move that the School Committee adopt an FY21 budget of $64,743,044 with a Dennis
operating assessment or $17,368,375 and debt service of $471,936 for a total Dennis assessment
of $17,840,311 and a Yarmouth operating assessment of $35,527,165 and debt service of
$347,054 for a total assessment of $35,874,219.

Brian Carey yes
James Dykeman yes
Phillip Morris yes
Andrea St. Germain yes
Jeni Landers yes

Mr. Morris asked about the Yarmouth warrant. Mr. Jenks said that both town administrators are
expecting the new assessment wording and anticipates the article to be amended from the floor.

Superintendent Report — Carol Woodbury
D-YRSAA Retirees




Mrs. Woodbury wished to give thanks and gratitude to retirees Barbara Totten, DYH; Jan
Murray-Daniels, ADM; Kathy Ellis, SAE; and Chris Machado, Technology. Jeni Landers
thanked the retirees on behalf of the Committee.

Items Distributed at Meeting
Revised FY 21 Budget and Assessments Memorandum
FY 21 Assessment Calculation PowerPoint Slide

Adjourn
At 5:42 p.m., on a motion by Brian Carey, seconded by Andrea St. Germain, and carried 5-0 it
was

VOTED: To adjourn the meeting.

Minutes recorded and prepared by,
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Eileen M. Whalen, Assistant Secretary
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